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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Chair Representative Anastasia Williams House Labor Committee 

1st Vice Chair Mary Messier House Labor Committee 
2nd Vice Chair Karen Alzate House Labor Committee 

  
FR: Colleen P. Moore, Founder and President 
  
RE: Opposition to House Bill 5717 - An Act Relating to Public Property and 

Works – Minority Business Enterprise eliminating women from 
qualification for MBEs. 

  
DT: March 1, 2021 
 
 
My firm, City Point Partners LLC is a woman-owned construction services firm, 
certified as an MBE/DBE in Rhode Island working on projects for RIDOT, RIAC, 
URI, RIDE, and other public agencies.  We provide services directly to these 
agencies as well as a subcontractor to many A/E (architectural/engineering) 
firms. 
 
Historically, women-owned businesses and A/E firms have faced roadblocks and 
barriers to entry which the current minority set asides have been enacted to 
address.  Eliminating women in the definition of minority, thereby excepting 
them from the protections of the minority set asides, would have serious and 
adverse consequences for these businesses.  The roadblock and barriers to entry 
for women-owned business still exist and even with the minority set asides, it is 
still an uphill climb for most of these businesses.  Particularly now, with the 
adverse economic impact of the Covid-19 pandemic, this legislation would deal a 
blow to Rhode Island women-owned businesses already struggling.  As you are 
aware, Covid-19 has had a particularly adverse impact on women and their 
ability to remain in the workplace.  This legislation would make this economic 
reality even worse.  
 
I appreciate your thoughtful consideration of my concerns, and respectfully urge 
you not to move forward with H. 5717 or any legislation that would except out 
women from the definition of a minority for purposes of the current minority set 
asides.  I believe this legislation would jeopardize women-owned Rhode Island 
businesses with no benefit to the state of Rhode Island. 
 


